

14th July 2023

Dear Parents and Carers,

Section 48 Inspection Report

As you know, we were recently inspected under Section 48. The two day inspection under the new Inspection framework, graded St. Edward's **outstanding** (Grade 1).

This is a significant achievement by our school community who together form our school, committed to unity, achievement and faith. I would like to thank our Governors and staff for their commitment, and our students, who are the focus of our work. They are a credit to you, and we thank you for being part of our mission to send out well-behaved, kind, successful young people, into the society of the future. We place so much hope in them.

I hope that you will share my pleasure, and sense of gratitude as you read the report. May I wish you a happy summer break, and we all look forward to seeing you later in the year.

Yours sincerely,

Mr M Antram Headteacher

